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West Valley Central School Listens to the Community  

 
The 2019-2020 budget REDUCES the Tax Levy by 3.00%  

with the   
LOWEST Tax Rate since 2001-2002 school year  

 
2019-2020 Budget/Vehicle and BOE member vote 

May 21, 2019 noon to 9pm in the gymnasium. 
 

2019/2020 Budget Highlights: 
 

 
 

Tax rate decrease since 2013-2014: 
 

 
 

The district will be mailing a separate detailed budget flyer to West Valley residents.   
 
If you have moved into the district or need to register to vote, come to the school’s 
main office on May 9

th
 between 3 - 7pm to register.    

  2018-2019 2019-2020 Decrease from 
last year ($) 

Decrease from 
last year (%) 

Budget $9,123,900 $8,626,547 $497,353 5.45% 

Tax levy $3,003,939 $2,913,716 $90,223 3.00% 

  Tax rate on true value 

2013/2014 school year $23.83 per thousand 

2019/2020 school year $18.87 per thousand (estimated) 

                                            Decrease $4.96 per thousand 
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  In the Board of education meetings we have heard complaints about the 

high tax levy in West Valley.  We have been working on maintaining or reducing 

the tax levy for the past 7 years.  In the 2013-14 school year the tax on true value 

rate was $23.83 per thousand.  If our budget passes as proposed, the tax rate next 

year will be $18.87 per thousand.  This is a decrease of almost $5.00 per thou-

sand.  Our goal is to set a rate that we can maintain.  We do not want to lower the 

rate too much and then have to raise it next year.     

 

 Community Day is a major event in the beginning of May.  On May 10th 

our students and staff will be participating in a community beautification pro-

gram.  We will be working around the school and community.  We will be picking 

up debris and garbage around the highways and throughout the town. We will be 

cleaning, painting, and helping our neighbors with their projects.  This has been a 

valuable experience for students and staff to be working side by side for the bet-

terment of our community.  

   

On May 13th we will be presenting the 2019-20 West Valley School Budget 

at the annual budget hearing in the auditorium at 7:00 PM.  On May 21st we will 

hold the vote on the Budget, school bus purchases and election of one Board of 

Education Member.  The election will be open for voters from noon until 9:00 

PM. in our gymnasium. We will have official registrars located at the WVCS ath-

letic entrance as we found this to have easier access for our community members.  

Please take the opportunity to have your voice heard and vote.  

Superintendent’s Corner 

May 2019 

Mr. Eric Lawton 

TOPS in Education 

At TOPS Friendly Markets, we are committed to helping 

the communities we serve. Schools are a big part of those communities. That's why we are 

excited to bring you TOPS in Education, a program that makes it easier to get additional 

money for school improvements and programs. TOPS contributes up to 5% of your purchase 

to the school(s) you have chosen. The more you shop, the higher percentage we donate!  

Here's how it works:    Whether  you are new to this program or  cur rently                

participating, you need to register your bonus card every new school year at 

TopsMarkets.com/Education and follow the prompts.                               
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On April 16th our Board of Education adopted a budget for the 2019-2020 school year.  As the school 

budget directly supports the academic program at West Valley, I would like to take this opportunity 

to share highlights of our academic program for the 2019-2020 school year.    

 

• Maintain current college courses: SUPA Biology (8 credits), SUPA Chemistry (8 credits), SUPA 

Economics (3 credits), SUPA Cybersecurity (3 credits), Houghton English (6 credits), Psychology (3 

credits), GCC Physics (4 credits), JCC Elementary Statistics (3 credits), JCC Pre-Calculus (4 credits), 

JCC Calculus (8 credits), SUPA U.S. History (6 credits).  

• The number of college course credits available to students in their Junior and Senior year is equiva-

lent to 56 credits, or almost two years of college credits.  This is a great financial benefit to our stu-

dents and families.  Although NY S has budgeted for free college tuition to SUNY  schools there are 

strings attached that may not allow all students to access this opportunity and our program continues 

to provide an avenue to make college a more affordable option for all students. 

• NYS Mandated Mental Health Education for students in grades K-12. 

• Maintain state required and recommended contact time for Elementary electives including PE every 

day for grades K-3, twenty weeks of art, twenty weeks of music, library and computer instruction. 

• Lego League Robotics and Elementary STEAM club (K-3). 

• Girls on The Run and Boys on the Right Track after-school programs.    

• Positive Behavior Intervention and Supports (PBIS) a school wide behavior, social skills, and char-

acter education program. 

• Response to Intervention (RtI) in grades K-6 and an Instructional Support Team for grades 7-12. 

• Special Education Programs to include a 12:1:1 (K-2), 12:1:1 (3-5), Elementary Consultant Teacher 

and Resource Room program, and Secondary Consultant Teacher and Resource Room program. 

 

In addition to the program highlights above, there are many other initiatives, extra-curricular pro-

grams and curriculum based opportunities that we will be continuing and looking to improve.  On 

behalf of the students and staff, I would like to thank the West Valley community for its continued 

support of our program.  With your support, we are able to continue to provide West Valley students 

with a well-rounded education that prepares them to be productive members of society with 21st cen-

tury skills.   

Principal’s Corner 

May 2019 

Mr. Daniel Amodeo 

Emergency School Closings 
 

West Valley Central School District uses the Blackboard Connect system to send an automated mes-

sage regarding school closings and cancellations of activities. The message will be sent to your house-

hold phone number and to the emergency contacts that you listed at the beginning of this school year.  

If this information has changed or you would like to verify what is on file, please call Dana Westfall at 

942-3100 extension 4111. The District also contacts the following radio and television stations: 

 

Channel 2, 4, 7            WPIG 95.7  FM                WYRK 106.5  FM 

                   WBEN 930  AM               WSPQ 1330  AM                                      
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West Valley Central Schools 
2019-2020 Budget Development Calendar           

May 7 – May 21, 

2019 

Copies of the budget must be available to the 

residents upon request 

May 9, 2019 Voter Registration Day 3:00 -7:00 pm, school 

foyer 

May 13, 2019 Annual Budget Hearing 7:00 PM 

May 14, 2019 Budget Notice mailed to district residents 

May 21, 2019 Annual Budget vote and Board of Education 

Election from 12:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m./ BOE 

Meeting 8:30 p.m. 

Free Community Clothes Closet  
 

St. John the Baptist Church has a Free Community Clothes Closet located 
behind the church in Bingham Hall from 1-4pm every Wednesday or by 
appointment.  

 
Clothing, shoes, bedding, household items and books are available for 

Cattaraugus County residents.  
 
Donations of gently worn, clean seasonal items are always welcome.  

 
If you have any questions or would like to make an appointment please 

call Jacque Conrad at 942-3836.  
 

Thank you very much for the continued support. 
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ANNUAL BUDGET, VEHICLE and BOARD MEMBER 

VOTE 

 
The budget vote, vehicle purchases and election will be held on Tuesday, 

May 21, 2019 from noon until 9pm in the WVCS GYMNASIUM.  

 

The district will rent the electronic voting machines from Cattaraugus 

County.  

 

There is one seat open for election to the Board of Education. The seat is 

currently held by George Kazmierczak, is a 5-year vacancy resulting from 

the term expiration on June 30, 2019.  

 

To be a qualified, board candidate: 

* A citizen of the United States; 

* Eighteen (18) years of age or older; 

* Able to read and write; 

* A legal resident of the District for a continuous and uninterrupted period of 

at least one (1) year prior to the election; 

* Cannot be an employee of the West Valley Central School District; 

* The only member of his/her family (that is, cannot be a member of the 

same household)  on the West Valley Central School District Board; 

* May not simultaneously hold another incompatible public office, includ-

ing, but not limited to Superintendent, clerk, tax collector, treasurer or librar-

ian, or an employee of the Board. 

* In union free and central school districts, however, a Board member may 

be appointed clerk of the Board and of the District. 

* Must not have been removed from a school district office within one (1) 

year preceding the date of appointment or election to the Board. 

ANNUAL BUDGET HEARING 

Monday, May 13, 2019 WVCS Auditorium 7:00 pm 
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VOTER REGISTRATION 
Voter registration will be held in the district office on May 9

th 
from 3pm - 7pm. 

 

Please bring personal identification with you to register to vote. 
 

If you are not registered, you may not cast a ballot. Please take the time to register. If you are in doubt, 

you may call the District Clerk, Carolyn Boberg at 942-3100 ext. 4102 to determine your status. 

 

To be qualified to vote, you must be: 

(1) A citizen of the United States;  

(2) Eighteen (18) years of age or older; 

(3) A resident within the District for a period of thirty (30) days preceding the next meeting at which he/

she offers to vote, 

(4) A registered voter with the school or the county. A college student whose legal residence is in the 

school district is eligible to vote. 

Absentee Ballots 
 

     West Valley Central School District is required by law to make absentee ballots available to qualified 

voters for the May 21st Annual Budget Vote, School Vehicles Vote and Board of Education Election. 

Call Carolyn Boberg, District Clerk at 942-3100 ext. 4102 for an application or if you have any ques-

tions.  

 

      An individual who is unable to appear to vote in person on the day of the school district election 

may submit an application for an absentee ballot. Such person is eligible to vote by absentee ballot if he 

or she is, or will be: (a) a patient in a hospital, or unable to appear personally at the polling place on 

such day because of illness or physical disability or (b) because his duties, occupation, business or stud-

ies will require him to be outside of the county or city of his residence on such day, (c) because he will 

be on vacation outside the county or city of his residence on such day; or, (d) absent from his voting 

residence because he is detained in jail awaiting action by a grand jury or awaiting trial or is confined in 

prison after conviction for an offense other than a felony. 

 

     The district clerk must receive the application for absentee ballots at least seven days before the elec-

tion (if the ballots need to be mailed to the voter). Completed absentee ballots accepted until 5pm on 

May 21st, in the District Office. 

School District Tax Code Number 

 
The New York State resident income tax returns (IT-200 and IT-201) require you 

to enter the name and code number of the public school district where you were a 

resident as of December 31 for the tax year 2018. The school district name and 

code for entry on state income tax forms are: West Valley Central School District 

code is 690.  It is important to put this number on your tax return because it helps 

determine the amount of State Aid we receive for the school district. 
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“Hiding in Plain Sight” 

 

Ms. George’s Living Environment 

students were given the task of 

hiding a paper butterfly “in plain 

sight” to show the effects of Evo-

lution by means of Natural Selec-

tion. This year’s winner was Bella 

Draine-Soto. Can you spot the 

butterfly in the picture?  

West Valley Central School 

 

is hosting an electronic recycling for 

Camp Good Days that runs from  

 

Tuesday April 30th - Sunday May 12th.  

 

Collection bins are under the pavilion in the 

back parking lot. The recycling company does 

not prefer the collection of CRT (tube) televi-

sions and monitors. Bins will be labeled for 

your convenience.  

 

Thank you for your support. 
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WVCS Middle School Fundraiser 

 
The Classes of 2023 and 2024, want to express their ap-

preciation to the West Valley Community in supporting 

their “Dinner and a Show” fundraiser on Friday, March 

12th.  A big thank you to Tim and Bonnie Garrey who 

donated 10 sheet pizzas to our school!  It was our most 

successful fundraiser yet and proceeds will go to the 

2020 trip to Washington DC.  We hope for your contin-

ued support for our next two fundraisers: PARP   Carni-

val on May 17th and Spring Fling on June 14th. 

West Valley Food Pantry  
The pantry is located at the Ashford Town Barns on Fox Valley Road. It services 

the families of the Town of Ashford and the West Valley School District. If West 

Valley Central School closes due to inclement weather, the food pantry will 

close.  

 

It is open the 2nd and 4th Wednesday of each month from 1-4pm.  For emergency 

needs, call Kris Aldrow at 942-6690 or Corky Miller at 716-257-3651. 

 

Donations are always welcome. We are always in need of the following items; 

juice, cereal, macaroni, toilet paper and paper towels.  
 

Thank you! 
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Skype With Jane Goodall 

 

On April 9th, our 2nd -6th grade stu-

dents had the opportunity through Mi-

crosoft’s Skype in the Classroom initi-

ative to Skype with Dr. Jane Goodall.  

Before the event students learned a 

chimpanzee, pant hoot greeting. Stu-

dents learned about Dr. Goodall’s 

work with chimpanzees in Africa. The 

students learned that chimpanzees 

make and use tools to help them with 

tasks such as obtaining food. Dr. 

Goodall also discussed ways students 

could make an impact on their com-

munity through her Roots to Shoots 

organization. There was a live ques-

tion and answer portion during the event.  Students from all over the 

world had the opportunity to ask Dr. Goodall and her team questions. 

Our students enjoyed this awesome opportunity. 
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West Valley heARTbeat 

  

 Hard to believe we are in the 4th marking period. It has been a very 

busy time in the art department. A big thank you to Mrs. Muzzoto for all the 

work she did creating prop’s for “Shrek, the  

Musical Jr.” It was truly was amazing! 

 This month many exciting things 

were happening to our own Nate Dash. His 

artwork was featured in several area show  

including Saint Bonaventure University, 

Buffalo State and University of Buffalo. 

Nate will be graduating in June and plans 

on furthering his art by attending Buff State 

for art education. Congrat's Nate! 

 Mrs. Muzzoto sculpture class took a 

trip to the Albright Knox art museum last 

month. The sculpture class created taxider-

my heads. They are on display in the front 

foyer. Sculpture class also had the oppor-

tunity to carve white candles into their own 

creations. They truly look amazing.  

 The middle schooler's Kyree and  

Bethany (7th grade) are working on graffiti.  

Stay tuned we only have a few more 

months to keep creating! 
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Artist of the Month  

Featured artist of the month is 
5th grade Payton Ehnes.  
Payton’s favorite thing to create 
in art is painting owls. If she is-
n’t painting she enjoys reading 
books. One of her favorite 
books is “Wrinkle in Time.”  
Payton favorite things are mac/
cheese and the color blue. She 
has a brother two years older. 
She told me when she gets  
older she would like to be a 
photographer. Photographing 
animals are her favorite subject 
matter.  

The Ashford Historical Museum will be open the last Sunday of each month 

from June through September from 2:00-4:00 PM.  Ashford Historical Soci-

ety Meetings and programs are the third Wednesday of each month at 7 PM.  

We are looking for new members so please come and join us!!!  All meet-

ings except for the October meeting (Harvest Auction at St. Paul’s United 

Methodist Church) are at the Historical Building on School Street unless 

otherwise announced.  Various speakers make our meetings interesting.  

Look for our meeting notice on the Cattaraugus County Neighbor website.   

For more information call Diane Pfeffer at 942-3885.   
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10 New Members Inducted into the National Junior Honor Society 
 

On March 4, ten new  

members were inducted into 

the National Junior Honor  

Society West Valley chapter. 

Family and friends joined the 

new members as they were 

inducted based on high  

academic achievement, strong 

leadership, excellent service, 

citizenship, and character. 

These five pillars are the basis 

for the selection into the  

National Junior Honor  

Society. The following new 

members exemplify strong 

examples of these pillars. Congratulations to Nate Niesyty, Lucas Proseus,  

Christopher Amodeo, Benjamin Fisher, Kasper Heitman, Nolan Spencer, Zachary 

Westfall, Ronni DuFrane, Kyree Meppen, and Bethany Stainer. 
 

Academic Challenge Team Completes A Strong Season 
 

The Academic Challenge team completed a strong sea-

son by finishing in fourth place out of 25 teams at the 

Scholastic Challenge event in Portville. The team fin-

ished the morning with a 3-0 record before losing its 

first match after lunch. After a comeback win against 

Genesee Valley, West Valley eventually succumb to the 

eventual winners of Scio. Congratulations to Nathan 

Dash, Morgan Drake, Chloe Chai, and Ryan DeKay. 

 

In addition to Scholastic Challenge the Academic Chal-

lenge team also competed in High School bowl at 

Jamestown Community College. This event consisted 

of 23 schools from around the southern tier and north-

ern Pennsylvania. The team finished in 4th place in this 

event as well. Congratulations to Aaron Schenne, Na-

than Dash, Morgan Drake and Chloe Chai for a strong season.  
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Updates from Student Council (Middle School/ High School) 

Mrs. Mychajluk & Mrs. Mazzuto 
 

Student Council had another busy month full of Spring Events.  On Friday, 

March 29th students from grades 7-10 were winners of a Splat Ball night, due to 

their fundraising efforts for our Lend a Helping Paw campaign for EARS animal 

rescue.  Students and faculty brought in over 100 items and raised $350 for the 

non-profit.  The EARS team will come to WVCS for a check presentation and do-

nation of supplies on Tuesday April 16th @ 2pm.  They will also bring some of the 

adoptable animals the students help to support.  This fundraiser was spearheaded 

by sophomore Kaley McCracken. 

On Saturday, April 6th students enjoyed a Spring Fling Dance, which over 

40 students attended in grades 7-12.  Mr. Cole was our DJ and students danced the 

night away and enjoyed the photo booth and prop station. 

On Monday, April 8th Student Council sponsored a Student v. Staff Volley-

ball game.  We had about dozen student participants and 10 faculty members com-

pete.  The faculty won their games and look forward to more tournaments! 

Student Council students sold chocolate Easter bunny suckers in lunch in 

the days leading up to Spring Break.  For $1 students bought a sucker to be deliv-

ered to their friends, family, teachers and staff in our “Show “Somebunny” How 

Much You Care” fundraiser.



 

West Valley Central School District Newsletter 22 May 2019 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

West Valley Central School District Newsletter 23 May 2019 



 

West Valley Central School District Newsletter 24 May 2019 

West Valley Central School 
5359 School Street 

West Valley, NY 14171 
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Mike Harmony, Vice-President 

Kim Cizdziel 

George Kazmierczak 

Dawn Samborski 

Stephen Kowalski 

Gary Niesyty 
 

Administration 
Mr. Eric Lawton, Superintendent 

Mr. Daniel Amodeo, Pre-K–12 Principal and  

                    District Curriculum Coordinator 
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West Valley, NY 

Please send all newsletter articles to: aleonard@wvalley.org.  Articles should be in MS Word or MS Publisher or saved 

as a JPEG.  The deadline for the May Newsletter is  May 15, 2019 at 3 PM.   

 

****PLEASE DO NOT INCLUDE GRAPHICS IN YOUR ARTICLES-THANK YOU!**** 

WVCS Calendar of Events for May 
 May 4

th
    8am SAT Exam 

 May 5
th
 – 8

th
   8

th
 grade Washington DC trip  

 May 6
th
    Science fair 8am auditorium 

    Sundance Farm Animals 1pm auditorium 
 May 7

th
    PARP Kickoff auditorium 

 May 8
th
    Shea’s Performing Arts PreK-1

st
 grade 

 May 9
th
    Voter Registration Day 3-7pm main office 

 Computer club 2:40pm high school computer lab 
   Family STEAM night 6:30pm cafeteria 
May 10

th
   Community Day 

May 13
th
   Physics Trip – Letchworth 

   Annual Budget Hearing/regular BOE meeting 7pm auditorium 
May 15

th
   Elementary faculty meeting 2:45pm auditorium 

May 16
th
   Secondary faculty meeting 2:45pm auditorium 

   PTO meeting 3pm elementary library conference 
May 17

th
   Buffalo Animal Adventures 1pm auditorium 

   PARP Carnival 6pm   
May 18

th
   Springville Pageant of Bands  

   Prom 
May 20

th
 – 27

th
   Class of 2019 Pop Can Drive 

May 20
th
   Physics class to Darien Lake 9am 

May 21
st
   Budget Vote/BOE election noon-9pm gymnasium 

   BOE meeting 8:30pm cafeteria 
   Class of 2019 Hot Dog sale noon-6pm 
May 23

rd
   Tech Wars at ECC 

May 27
th
   Memorial Day – No School 

   Memorial Day Parade – 10am 
May 28

th
   Spanish Club 2:45pm  

May 31
st
 – June 3

rd
  Senior Trip  


